Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee - 17th November, 2005


IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
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–
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Officer




Claire Edwards 

–
Customer and Support Services










Directorate

32.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hunt, Jones and Mann, Terry Handsley, Keith and June Hunt, Gladys Marshall, Salford College and Rachel Slack.

33.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
Claire Edwards referred to the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 15th September, 2005, and reported that the following amendment had been received by email from Keith and June Hunt:-

· Minute 22(a) – Millennium Walkway, Path Outside Irlam Community Centre, Locklands Lane, Irlam
Concerns were expressed with regard to the condition of:-

(i) the path outside the Irlam Community Centre, along Locklands Lane, due to the

overgrown brambles/weeds, and

(ii) the path across the field from Locklands Lane to Farnham Drive which,

due to not being maintained, now regularly flooded through most of its entire length when it rained.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 15th September, 2005, be approved as a correct record, subject to the inclusion of the above amendment.



(2) THAT Environmental Services be requested to investigate the concerns that had been raised in relation to the condition of the path from Locklands Lane to Farnham Drive.

34.
MATTERS ARISING - ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held

on 15th September, 2005, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 18(a) – Community Action Plan Update
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that, following the decision that had been taken by Salford CVS not to replace the Community Network representative in Irlam and Cadishead, the situation was currently being reviewed and it was likely that resources would be focused on areas with high levels of deprivation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Minute 18(b) – Adult/Lifelong  Learning
It was reported that information regarding the courses that were available in the Irlam and Cadishead area was included in the Salford Community Learning Web Store of Courses, which could be accessed at www.salford-col.ac.uk.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 18(c) – Feedback from Tour of Liverpool Road
It was reported that an action plan was in the process of being produced and it was anticipated that the plan would be available in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT information be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(d) Minute 18(d) – Councillor Hunt (Newsletter)
It was noted that (i) the latest edition of the newsletter had been printed in colour, and (ii) future editions of the newsletter would be printed in colour.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e) Minute 18(e) – Highway Repairs
Trupti Patel reported that the Highways Investment Programme, which would contain information regarding the priorities for the area, would be available in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT information be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(f) Minute 18(h) – Improvements to Barton Cycle Track (Phase 1)
Trupti Patel reported that (i) it was planned that Phase 2 of the improvements to the above cycle track would commence during 2006, (ii) the timings of the traffic signals had been checked and were found to be satisfactory, and (iii) the traffic signals that had not been working were now in operation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g) Minute 18(i) – Access to Information regarding a Person’s Medication/Conditions/Allergies – ‘Message in a Bottle’ Scheme Operating in Warrington
It was reported that Christine Barwood from the Healthy Communities Collaborative, who would be attending the next meeting of the Community Committee in order to give a presentation on Falls Prevention Work with Older People, had (i) indicated that she had recently obtained a number of the canisters that were required for the above scheme, and (ii) agreed to provide information regarding this matter at the next meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT information be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(h) Minute 18(k) – Chemicals and Health Campaign
It was noted that the response from Gary Titley, MEP to the letter that had been sent on behalf of the Community Committee, requesting assurance that he would personally vote to ensure that the new EU Chemicals Regulation was strong enough to phase out the worst chemicals in favour of safer alternatives, had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the response be noted.

(i) Minute 18(m) – Bus Stop Improvements
It was noted that the response from the GMPTE to the request that had been made for information as to whether it would be possible for Real Time Passenger Information to be provided in the area, had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the response be noted.

(j) Police Issues
PC Dave Lovatt reported that (i) the loss of the Community Police Officer had not resulted in an increase in anti-social behaviour in the area, (ii) an article would be appearing in the newsletter regarding the procedure for reporting nuisance caused by motorbikes, and (iii) the concerns that had been raised regarding mini-motorbikes causing a nuisance around the Boathouse Public House, and the large vehicles parking outside the newsagents before the roundabout at Peel Green, had been investigated and there were no incidents to report.

Discussion took place regarding the nuisance that was being caused by off-road motorbikes in the area and concern was expressed that a number of barriers that had been erected were not effective as sufficient space remained to enable access to be gained by motorbikes.

Councillor Kean explained that it was necessary for sufficient space to be left to enable access to be gained by pedestrians and disabled people.

A request was made for the barriers to be painted white, rather than black, to enable them to be more visible in the dark.

Reference was made to the need for a facility to be provided for use by the owners of off-road motorbikes in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT enquiries be made as to whether it would be possible for the barriers to be painted white.



(2) THAT consideration be given at the next meeting of the Political Executive Group to the possibility of a site being identified in the area that could be used as a facility for off-road motorbikes.

(k) Minute 22(a) – Millennium Walkway
It was noted that the overgrown brambles/weeds that had been located on the path outside the Irlam Community Centre, along Locklands Lane, had been cut back.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(l)
Minute 22(b) – Traffic Signals at Fairhills Road, Irlam
Trupti Patel reported that (i) a Puffin Crossing was in the process of being installed near to Tesco, which would operate from 7.00 a.m. until 10.30 p.m., and (ii) with regard to the main crossing, details of a proposed scheme were currently being drawn up and it was anticipated that an indication as to the availability of funding for the scheme would be received by Spring 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(m)
Minute 22(c) – Cadishead Way – Cycle Track
It was reported that the overgrown verges and hedgerows along the cycle track had been cut back.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(n) Minute 22(d) – Proposal for a Tyre Incinerator, Partington
RESOLVED:
THAT information be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(o) Minute 22(e) – Traffic Calming Measures, Allotment Road/Prospect Road
Trupti Patel reported that the Accident Investigation Team had been asked to look at the above area, however, it was unlikely to be considered as a high priority.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(p) Minute 22(f) – Expenses incurred by the Chairman and Deputy Chairman of Community Committees
The Area Co-ordinator reported that Brian Wroe, Assistant Director (Community Services) had indicated that the above matter was currently being considered across the City, and a response was awaited.

RESOLVED:
THAT information be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(q) Minute 22(g) – Pothole on Path in front of Irlam Library/Higher Irlam Post Office
Trupti Patel reported that the above matter was in the process of being addressed.

It was noted that the broken glass had been removed from outside Irlam Library.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel check progress in relation to the pothole referred to above and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(r) Minute 26 – Cadishead Way Phase 2 – Proposed Planting – Design Approach
RESOLVED:
THAT information regarding the concerns raised in relation to the former woodland be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(s) Minute 27 – Community Festival
RESOLVED:
THAT a report, prepared by Richard Abernethy, be submitted for consideration at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(t) Minute 28 – Significant Planning Applications
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a further request be made for details of significant planning applications to be forwarded to the Chairman of the Community Committee.



(2) THAT it be noted that information regarding contaminated sites would be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

35. BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 2ND NOVEMBER, 2005
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Initiatives Budget Panel, held on 2nd November, 2005, and (b) a financial position statement in relation to the devolved budget, as at 19th October, 2005.

The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Committee that an additional application had been received from 2nd Irlam Brownies for the sum of £518.40 in order to enable them to continue to meet at Irlam Primary School.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel arising from the meeting held on 2nd November, 2005, with regard to the applications from (i) Lucy Winskill Sheltered Housing Group, (ii) the Friends of Waterside, (iii) Swinton Junior Football Club, (iv) Irlam and Cadishead Social Inclusion Group, (v) New Life Church, (vi) Home-Start Salford, (vii) Salford Community Leisure, (viii) Footworks, (ix) Arts Development Service, (x) Environment Directorate, and (xi) Irlam and Cadishead Newsletter, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the application received from 2nd Irlam Brownies, detailed above, be approved.



(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

36. COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN – UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the draft Community Action Plan was now being considered by partners and would be approved during early 2006.

The Chairman suggested that the following three targets be set for the Community Committee:-

(i) to improve the distribution system for the newsletter,

(ii) to recruit three more groups to the Community Committee membership, and

(iii) to engage with young people in the area, with a view to a meeting of the Community Committee being held, during the afternoon, at Irlam and Cadishead Community High School.

Discussion took place regarding the proposal to hold a future meeting of the Community Committee at ICCHS.  It was suggested that:-

· the Chairman meet with the School Council in order to explain the purpose of the Community Committee, etc.,

· a representative from each school year be invited to attend the Community Committee meeting,

· a section of the meeting be dedicated to issues relevant to young people and those that attend be invited to stay for the remainder of the meeting, should they wish to do so.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager raise the above proposal with the Neighbourhood Management Team, the membership of which included the Deputy Head Teacher of the ICCHS.


(2) THAT efforts be made to ensure that the above process did not result in (a) unrealistic expectations being formed by the young people, and (b) promises being made to the young people that could not be fulfilled.

37. OPEN FORUM
(a) Removal of Leaves
Mrs. Cherry referred to the build up of leaves on pathways in the area, which was making them slippery.

RESOLVED:
THAT problems such as the one above be reported to Environmental Services on telephone number 909 6500.

(b) Juvenile Nuisance – Hayes Avenue area
Nancy Heap reported that incidents of juvenile nuisance, which had included a number of the trailers located near to Hayes Avenue being set on fire, were taking place on a regular basis.

RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent to Greater Manchester Fire Service enquiring as to whether any action could be taken in relation to the above matter.

(c) Road Safety Concerns
Concern was expressed regarding the level of danger that existed when crossing the road in the area near to Clydebank Garage, where a school crossing was located.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel obtain information from the Accident Prevention Team regarding the number of accidents that had occurred in the above area.

(d) Fly Tipping
A resident (i) informed the Committee that large amounts of rubbish, which frequently included mattresses and furniture, was regularly being left on land at the side of her house and was often set on fire, and (ii) requested that the security of the land in question be improved.

Dave Lovatt reported that it was hoped that a CCTV camera would be installed in the above area in the future.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT discussion take place between Councillor Hudson and the resident concerned in relation to the above matter.


(2) THAT a request be made for an officer from the Environment Directorate to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order for discussion to take place regarding the concerns around fly tipping in the area.


(e)
Boundary Commission Review
The Chairman referred to the provisional recommendations that had been published

by the Boundary Commission for England (North West) in respect of parliamentary 

constituencies.  It was indicated that currently the Irlam and Cadishead wards were 

both within the Eccles constituency, however, one of the proposals of the review, 

was that Irlam and Cadishead become part of the Worsley constituency.

It was reported that the City Council had made representations to the Boundary

Commission stating that it was their opinion that the status quo be retained, that 

the City of Salford retain its existing three constituencies, and that the Irlam and 

Cadishead wards remain within the Eccles constituency.

The Chairman reported that today was the final day on which objections could be 

lodged and he expressed concern that this matter had not previously been brought 

to the attention of the Community Committtee.


RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Community Committee supported the representation that had been made by Salford City Council, that the City retain three parliamentary constituencies, and that Irlam and Cadishead remain within the Eccles parliamentary constituency.

(e) Traffic Congestion into/out of the Area during Rush Hour
Reference was made to the recent opening of Phase 2 of the Bypass and the increasingly high levels of congestion that were occurring when travelling towards Eccles during the morning rush hour, and when returning to the area during the evening rush hour.  An enquiry was made as to whether it would be possible for two lanes to be open to traffic travelling out of the area during the morning rush hour, with one lane open to traffic travelling in the opposite direction, and for two lanes to be open to traffic travelling into the area during the evening rush hour.

Trupti Patel indicated that it was not possible for the above area to be considered in isolation and agreed to provide feedback in respect of the above suggestion at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT feedback in relation to the above suggestion be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

38. COMMUNITY ARTS PROJECTS IN IRLAM AND CADISHEAD
Helen Ball gave a presentation regarding Community Arts Projects in Irlam and Cadishead, during which specific reference was made to the following:-

· Current Funders of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Arts Officer Post (until March, 2006),

· Partners,

· Work to date:-

· BMX Bandits,

· Play Area Development, Prince’s Park,

· Irlam and Cadishead Community Festival,

· Neighbourhood Management,

· Support for groups,

· Promotion of Irlam and Cadishead in Salford and beyond,

· Future projects,

· What Arts Development are doing to secure and support this work,

· What we would like from the Community Committee.

Jane McNulty enquired as to whether an audit and development of the local creative network was planned.  It was agreed that discussion would take place between Helen Ball and Jane McNulty with regard to this matter.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Helen Ball be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.


(2) THAT Helen Ball produce an article for the newsletter with regard to the above-mentioned audit.

39.
PLAY AREA DEVELOPMENT, PRINCE’S PARK
Helen Ball (a) referred to the draft plans for the play area development at Prince’s Park, which had previously been circulated to members of the Community Committee for comment, (b) reported that the comments that had been received had been taken on board, and (c) indicated that the plans were available for Committee members to look at, should they wish to do so.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the draft plans in relation to the play area development at Prince’s Park were supported by the Community Committee.

40.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT SUMMER PROGRAMME – FEEDBACK
Amy Morris and Abi Prince gave a presentation regarding the Sports Development Summer Programme, during which reference was made to the following:-

· Outline of the programme,

· Publicity and target audience,

· Funding,

· Attendances,

· Information from young people,

· Examples of Best Practice,

· Future activities,

· October Half Term.

RESOLVED:
THAT Amy Morris and Abi Prince be congratulated on the success of the above programme and thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.

41. BUDGET CONSULTATION 2006/07
Geoff Topping provided information with regard to the Budget Consultation for 2006/07. He (a) outlined the consultation process and the opportunities that had been provided for residents to express their views, (b) provided information regarding the Council Tax, which was set to rise by 3% in 2006/07, and (c) indicated that the Community Action Plans that had been produced by the eight Community Committee areas were being considered as part of the consultation process.

The following priorities were suggested by Community Committee members:-

· youth workers (the area should have two more youth workers than were currently allocated, based on the number of young people living in the area),

· maintenance/improvement of the local parks,

· physical/environmental improvements to the area – e.g., improvements to the Liverpool Road corridor.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Geoff Topping, Russell Bernstein and Carolyn Haslam be thanked for their attendance at the meeting.



(2) THAT the information and comments be noted.

42. COMMUNITY FESTIVAL
Richard Abernethy informed the Committee that the planning process was beginning in relation to the Community Festival 2006.  He (a) referred to the City Council’s withdrawal of central funding towards the festival, which had meant that in recent years, the festival had relied upon funding from the Community Committee’s devolved budget, together with additional funding raised by volunteers, (b) reported that the uncertainty that existed in relation to the support that would be available from the City Council for next year’s festival was likely to cause problems with regard to the planning of the event, and (c) requested that consideration be given to the possibility of funding from the Community Committee’s devolved budget being ring-fenced for the festival in order to enable plans to be put into place.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee supported, in principle, the above request for funding from the devolved budget to be ring-fenced for the Community Festival 2006.



(2) THAT a grant application with regard to the above matter be submitted for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel.



(3) THAT a representative from Environmental Services be invited to provide information to the next meeting of the Political Executive Group regarding the support that would be available for the Community Festival 2006.

43. CADISHEAD PARK
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that Steve Taylor, Environmental Co-ordinator, had been unable to attend the meeting as planned, and had submitted a brief report on work that had been carried out, or was proposed for the park, which included:-

· the removal of a number of trees from the front of the park, which had already taken place, as they had become weak due to a term called Bi fication, and because the large tree next to the path had become a trip hazard,

· opening up the front of the park, reducing the tree canopy, which would allow more light for ground cover to flourish and would make it safer for people visiting the park,

· removing much of the existing vegetation and replacing it with newer and better shrubs which would be more ornamental and would make the park more appealing,

· creating a flower bed on the main road,

· reducing the height of the conifers which surround the bowling green.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Steve Taylor be informed that Richard Abernethy and Nancy Heap wanted to be involved in the consideration of the proposed improvements to the park.

44. INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS
Information was shared with regard to the following:-

· Local History Day – Sunday 20th November, 2005 at Salford Museum and Art Gallery, Peel Park, from 11.00 a.m. until 4.00 p.m.,

· Photography Project at The Lowry – groups or individuals interested in taking part were invited to contact Helen Ball on telephone number 778 0838,

· Children’s drama group would be putting on a performance of two plays and a commercial break at the Community Hall in Hinders Green on Saturday 19th November, 2005 at 7.00 p.m. (free admission).  Volunteers or children over 8 years old who were interested in becoming involved with the group were invited to inform Jane McNulty.

· Community and Social Care Awards:-

· Irlam and Cadishead Community Team, comprising of Ursula Sossalla-Iredale, Chris Trueblood and Sue Ness, were commended for the outstanding service that they provided to the community, and

· Basil Pearson won the Heart of Salford Award.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the Community Committee Team and Basil Pearson be congratulated on their success at the Community and Social Care Awards.

45. ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

(i) Community Justice in Salford – a new way of tackling anti-social behaviour in Salford.

(ii) Friends of Irlam Train Station – minutes of the meeting held on 8th September, 2005.

(iii) Health and Social Care Working Together Event – Friday 9th December, 2005.

(iv) The Bulletin – Partners IN Salford, October 2005 Issue 3,

(v) Salford Patient and Public Involvement Forums – have your say about health and the health service in Salford,

(vi) Positive Mix – event to be held on 8th December, 2005,

(vii) Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust – membership reply forms were available.

(viii) Have your say in Salford – questionnaire regarding access to GP’s.

46.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on 19th January, 2006, at Irlam Community Centre, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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